
Department of Consumer Affairs 
Title 16. Professional and Vocational Regulations 

Bureau of Automotive Repair 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF MODIFIED TEXT OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS 
CONCERNING VEHICLE SAFETY SYSTEMS INSPECTION PROGRAM 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Bureau of Automotive Repair (Bureau) has proposed 
modifications made to proposed regulation  sections 3303, 3303.2, 3305, 3306, 3307, 3308, 
3309, 3310, 3315, 3316, 3320, and 3321 of Title 16, Division 33, Chapter 1, Articles 1, 2, 3, 
and 4 of the California Code of Regulations (CCR) and proposed Article 2.5, sections 3311.1, 
3311.2, 3311.3, 3312.1, 3312.1.1, 3312.2, 3313.1, 3313.2, 3314.1, 3314.1.1, and 3314.2 in 
Title 16, Division 33, Chapter 1 of the CCR related to the Vehicle Safety Systems Inspection 
Program. These regulations were originally noticed on November 10, 2023. 

INCORPORATION BY REFERENCE  
BAR Vehicle Safety Systems Inspection Station Sign - 24” x 30” - (02/2024) 

The “BAR Vehicle Safety Systems Inspection Station Sign - 24” x 30” - (02/2024)” is now being 
proposed for incorporation by reference in section 3313.1(a)(3). 

AVAILABILITY OF RULEMAKING FILE 
Materials regarding this proposal can be found at https://www.bar.ca.gov/regulatory-actions, 
or by requesting them from the contact person identified below. 

CONTACT PERSONS 

Any person who wishes to comment on the proposed modifications may do so by 
submitting written comments between February 21, 2024, and March 8, 2024, to the 
following: 

Kayla Shelton 
Bureau of Automotive Repair 
10949 North Mather Boulevard 
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 

Mathew Gibson 
Bureau of Automotive Repair 
10949 North Mather Boulevard 
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 
Email: Mathew.Gibson@dca.ca.gov Email: Kayla.Shelton@dca.ca.gov 

Please note, comments should be restricted to the most recent modifications made to the 
proposed regulations. The Bureau is not required to respond to comments on other aspects of 
the proposed regulations received in response to this notice. 

Any comments previously submitted remain in the rulemaking file and will be responded to by 
the Bureau’s staff as part of the Final Statement of Reasons. All written comments received 
by March 8, 2024, that pertain to these modifications will be reviewed and responded to by 
the Bureau’s staff as part of the compilation of the rulemaking file. 

This notice is given pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8, 
subdivision (c), and California Code of Regulations, title 1, section 44. 

DATED: February 21, 2024 Kayla Shelton
Kayla Shelton 
Legislative and Regulatory Specialist 
Bureau of Automotive Repair 
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